
 

Grand Knight’s Report: 
 

GRAND KNIGHT: 

SK David J. Straka 

C 682-239-7460 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT: 

SK Ray Carr 

C 817-994-2487 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 

SK John W. Achtyl 

143 Hedges Circle 

Weatherford, TX 76085 

R 817-629-0178 

CHANCELLOR: 

Francis Rotering 

C 507-458-4657 

RECORDER: 

SK Matt Casey 

C 817-458-2039 

TREASURER: 

Derrick Rice 

C 817-371-7855 

ADVOCATE: 

SK Lawrence Bierschenk 

C 817-596-8110 

WARDEN: 

SK Charles Hill Jr. 

C 817-298-6514 

INSIDE GUARD: 

Robert Picha 

OUTSIDE GUARD: 

Leonard Wright 

C 817-266-1750 

TRUSTEE 1st YEAR: 

SK Norbert E. Stanislav 

R 817-599-4799 

C 817-723-9140 

TRUSTEE 2nd YEAR: 

SK Joseph Wright 

R 817-599-0043 

C 817-304-6181 

TRUSTEE 3rd YEAR: 

SK David A. Yaniko 

R 817-441-7960 

C 817-688-0301 

LECTURER: 

SK Robert Tracey 

R 817-596-8545 

C 817-613-7680 

 

Knightly News - June 2017 

Holy Spirit Council 7264 

Weatherford, Texas 

 

Brothers,  

 

May was a busy month.  On May 9th, we held our annual 
election of officers.  I want to thank all of you who partici-
pated in our elections, and thank all of you who have vol-
unteered to be officers in our Council.  Every officer has an 
import role to fill and I am confident these brothers are 
going to lead and grow our Council in the coming year! 

 

Over the Mother's Day weekend, our Council presented 
the mothers of our parish a flower to honor them and 
thank them for all the love they share with not only their 
families but our church family as well.  I want to thank 

Brother Matt Casey for ordering the flowers and getting them to the clubhouse.  Matt, job well 
done!  Also thanks to Brother Ray Carr and his wife Sheila for helping Matt and I cut all 1500 
stems from the flowers and getting them in the water.  Over the weekend, Brother Ray Carr 
attended every mass and worked very hard to ensure the flowers were ready to be passed out at 
the end of mass.  Thank you Ray and all Brothers who helped pass out flowers near the end of 
mass!  Brothers, I can tell you that I received many thanks for mothers saying how much this 
gesture meant to them!  Also, on Sunday, May 14, the May Crowning was held.  This year, as in 
past years, our Council bought the white rose tiara for the May Queen to place on the Blessed 
Virgin Mary.  We also provided cake, coffee, and juice for the families after the ceremony.  I 
want to thank all of you who helped with the set up and clean up. 

 

On May 21, we held a first degree.  Please join me in welcoming Robert Haskell, Paul Burridge, 
Tony De La Garza, Scott Smith, Newt Huffman, and Robert Bristow as new Brothers in our Coun-
cil!!  I wish to thank the First Degree Team for their participation.  As usual Brother's, GREAT 
JOB! 

 

Finally, on May 26, we held a Happy Hour at our clubhouse.  I am pleased to report that about 
15 Brothers attended this event.  If you attended, you will certainly agree that Brother Newt 
Huffman really gets into cooking.  We had all types of ribs, steak, sausage, chicken, and stuffed 
peppers.  What a feast!! Heck of a job Brother Newt!!!  I had a good time, and I hope we can do 
these types of things more often in the future! 

 

Just a reminder that we will be having our business meeting on Tuesday, June 13th.  The Rosary 
will begin at 7:15, meeting to follow.  Also, if you plan on attending the Installation Dinner on 
June 17, please let me know by June 13th, if you haven't already done so. 

 

God Bless you and your families, 

 

Dave Straka, Grand Knight 



 

Please send inputs 
and/or suggestions 

for the newsletter to: 
 Matt.Casey.7264@gmail.com 

Our Founder 
Venerable Fr. Michael 

McGivney 
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Upcoming Events: 
June 17th 7:30 pm 

Installation Dinner 
 

June 18th after Masses 

Corpus Christi Procession 
 

June 23rd 9:00 am 

Vacation Bible School 

Upcoming Meetings: 

June 13th @ 7:15 pm 

Business Meeting 
 

June 27rd @ 7:00 pm 

Planning Meeting 
 

July 11th @ 7:15 PM
 

Business Meeting 

Business Meeting Date  9 May 2017 

❖ Meeting called to order at  7:30    PM by Grand Knight Dave Straka  

❖ Roll Call:  (P)resent,  (E)xcused,  (A)bsent 

◘ Chaplain (Fr. Mike O’Sullivan)  (E) ◘ Advocate (Lawrence Bierschenk)  (P) 

◘ Grand Knight (Dave Straka)   (P) ◘ Warden (Charles Hill)    (A) 

◘ Deputy Grand Knight (Ray Carr) (P) ◘ Inside Guard (Robert Picha)  (P) 

◘ Chancellor (Francis Rotering)  (E) ◘ Outside Guard (Leonard Wright)  (P) 

◘ Recorder (Matt Casey)  (P) ◘ Trustee 3rd Year (David Yaniko)  (P) 

◘ Financial Secretary (John Achtyl) (P) ◘ Trustee 2nd Year (Joe Wright)  (P) 

◘ Treasurer (Derrick Rice)  (E) ◘ Trustee 1st Year (Stan Stanislav)  (P) 

◘ Lecturer (Robert Tracey)  (P) 

❖ Chaplain Report: 

➢ N/A 

❖ Minutes of Previous Meeting were: 

➢ Approved as published. 

❖ Membership Report: 

➢ Hector read in a new member prospect Scott Smith.  Matt made motion to accept, Bill Robinson 

2nd.  Motion approved. 

❖ Grand Knight Report: 

➢ Debra Yaniko passed away today.  Please keep Dave & Lorraine Yaniko in your prayers. 

➢ Last month was very busy.  Thanks to all who supported the burrito breakfast. 

➢ Easter Egg Hunt was great success.  Thanks to all who participated to make it the grand event that 

it was.  Special thanks to Ricky Maitlen who donated all the treats for the kids. 

➢ Thanks to all who brought the Pallottine cans to the Club House for counting; over $8k has been 

counted to date.  Parishioners were very generous over the Lenten season. 

➢ Thanks to all 4th degree who stood for Confirmation at the end of April. 

➢ Thanks to all who supported the Corporate Communion.  GK and DGK were at State Convention, 

but GK proud to hear that we had such high participation, heard we could’ve filled four rows.  It’s 

important for us to stick together, having great participation.  Keep it up!  We really are one big 

family.  

➢ Need to schedule a 1st Degree for 4 new members.  Ray Carr announced 21 May is scheduled for 

the 1st Degree.  Degree will start at 2 pm.  DGK encourages all members to attend.  The 1st Degree 

is the 1st impression new members have so let’s make a good impression by attending. 

➢ Have until June 30th to reach our membership quota in order to qualify for Star Council.  Let’s try 

to achieve that.  If you see someone who you think would be a good candidate to be a Knight, 

introduce yourself and invite to be a member. 

➢ This Sunday is Mother’s Day, we will be passing out flowers at all the Masses this weekend.  

Have spoken to Father Mike and he will ask mothers to stand and we will pass out flowers to 

them.  Need volunteers to make that happened.  Please be in white or blue Knight’s shirts, name-

tags if you have one.  GK will try to be at all Masses.  Keep your form 100’s handy; maybe we 

can catch some fathers on their way out.  (met with laughter) 

➢ This weekend at 9 am (between the 8 am Mass and the 10:45 Mass, is the May Crowning.  GK 

had ordered crown and 2 sheet cakes.  Need to be at Holy Spirit Center by 8 am to setup:  make 

coffee, plates, cups, plastic ware, napkins, etc. 

❖ Treasurer’s Report was: 

➢ Accepted as read. 

 
(Continued on page 3) 

mailto:Ray.Carr.7264@gmail.com
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The Yaniko Family 

Jerry Alexander 

Helen Wright 

Lee Ball 

Dan Martin 

The Bell Family 

Gene Anastas 

 

 

 

John Young (RIP) 

Andy Blanchard (RIP) 

Jimmy Dixon (RIP) 

Lee Perkins 

William B. Robinson 

Robert Casey (RIP) 

Don Casey (RIP) 

Patricia Tracey (RIP) 

V. Verstrate 

Joe Bayer (RIP) 

J.W. Wright 

Debra Yaniko 

Margie Hitner 

Ewald Fuhrmann 

❖ Financial Secretary’s Report: 

➢ All forms are in with Supreme.  Everything is set, except membership and insurance requirements.  

If you can get a new member by May 21st, member can be voted in at 1st Degree by the 1st Degree 

Officers.  

❖ Communications: 

➢ GK reported that our council received a State award, 3rd place for “communications” for the State 

of Texas, for the Hike for Life article that was published in the Columbia Magazine as well as the 

Texas on-line magazine.  ‘Great job to Matt for writing to the Columbian, to the Weatherford 

Democrat, to the Texas on-line magazine.’  GK proud of us all for the work that we do and the 

work that Matt does in the communication department.  Great job, Gentlemen. 

➢ Received cards from our Seminarians.  One from Jonathan Demma.  The other from Thomas 

Jones.  See attachments. 

❖ Auditors’ and Trustees’ Report: 

➢ None. 

❖ Chancellor’s Report: 

➢ None. 

❖ Program Chair Report: 

➢ For folks who are going to help pass out the Mother’s Day flowers, we need to group up before-

hand so we’re organized. 

➢ We need to start thinking about our Golf Tournament.  Not too much to do at this point.  This 

month we’re going to try to get our introduction letters out to sponsors in early to mid June.  GK 

has 1st golfer, Father Brendan is going to fly down from Michigan and will play on GK’s team.   

❖ Old Business 

➢ None. 

❖ Unfinished Business: 

➢ At Emergency Business Meeting, we approved $500 for flowers.  Still need to vote $160 to cover 

total cost of Mother’s Day flowers.  Stan made motion, 2nd by Larry Sprankle.  Motion approved. 

❖ New Business: 

➢ Voting for officers.  District Deputy Jerry Austin, read in the slate officers:  Grand Knight – Dave 

Straka, Deputy Grand Knight – Ray Carr, Treasure – Derrick Rice, Recorder – Matt Casey, Chan-

cellor – Leonard Wright, Advocate – Lawrence Bierschenk, Warden – Jean Ratsizaharimanana, 

Inside Guard – Adam Mann, Outside Guard – Robert Pica, Trustee 1st Year – Dave Yaniko.  All 

nominated officers acknowledged they are willing to take on the responsibilities of the office they 

are nominated for.  Bill Robinson motion to accept slate as read, Joe Wright 2nd.  Motion ap-

proved. 

➢ At the planning meeting, we discussed catering of the Officer Installation Dinner to be held on 17 

June.  Discussed having Brenda, the lady that catered the Christmas Dinner, cater again for $13 

(Continued from page 2) 

(Continued on page 4) 

 

Do you every buy things on Amazon?  Did you know that you help raise 

funds for our council simply by clicking on the “Our Amazon Link” on 

our website www.kofc7264.org before doing your shopping on 

Amazon?   

Even your friends and family can do it!                  Spread the word! 

http://www.kofc7264.org
http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/AmazonShoppingPage.asp?CNO=7264
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per plate.  She provides roast beef, gravy, twice baked potato casserole, seasoned green beans, 

salad with dressing, rolls, unsweet tea, water.  We’ll buy the cake.  Brenda (caterer) $13 a plate.  

Hector brought up lady on north main, short chef creations, provided cake that was horrible.  Hec-

tor also suggested BBQ.  John asked if Brenda could provide two different meats (half and half).  

70 to 80 meals.  GK will ask Brenda if that is feasible.  Don’t get as much food with other ven-

dors.  Do we want to exceed $13?  Brief discussion followed.  Due to time constraints, Joe Wright 

made motion to authorize the GK to approve up to $15/plate.  Bob Tracey 2nd.  Motion approved. 

➢ Lawrence brought up that the Admiral of the 4th Degree, May 20th at 5:30, asking all 4th Degree to 

wear tux, he will have recruitment material.  Will meet after Mass.  Ordination is at 10 am on 20th.  

Ask for as much support from all our 3rd Degree Members.   

➢ Chuck Clark (?) suggests having a banner and a table set up.  Action item given to ??? to come up 

with a design.  Main Street Banners are right across from Braum’s.  They do the signs for golf 

tournament.  

❖ 4th Degree Report: 

➢ Our Lady of Guadalupe  

➢ Ordination 20th May at 10 am 

➢ 23/29 May 7am Trinity 4709 Memorial Day run. None.   

➢ See Tape 

➢ Sunday Oakwood 28th May 2 pm assemblies present 3 wreaths confederate memorial, memorial  

❖ District Deputy Report: 

➢ Regarding Star Council, we still do have a shot.  Have 7 weeks left in the year.  We’re having a 1st 

degree on the 21st, Granbury 19th 1st Degree and then another in June.  Our insurance agents Chris 

Stark and Eric Patterson are trained in recruiting and can help us get members.  Just need to ask 

them for help.  Stephenville is very close to achieving.  Don’t want them to beat us.  Need 4 new 

members to buy insurance.  GK and Matt to buy insurance leaving us 2 short to make Star Coun-

cil.  Lawrence to invite Chris Stark to join us on the 20th May. 

❖ Member’s under ill or duress.   

➢ See prayer intention sheet.   

❖ Good of the order by the Lecturer:  

➢ Lecturer read “Look into the Soul of Father McGivney”.   

 

Meeting closed at   8:35   PM   by Dave Straka    

(Continued from page 3) 
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June 

July 


